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COUNCIL COMMUNICATION: 
 
TO: Mayor Garrett and City Council Members 
FR: Sheryl Mitchell Theriot, City Administrator 
DA: July 12, 2021 

RE: Appointment for Vacated City Council Seat 

The resignation of City Council Member Donna Stallings was received with an effective date of 
May 31, 2021.  
 
Section 5.7 of the City Charter provides that the vacancy shall be filled within 60 days, by a 
majority vote of the remaining members of council, with the appointee holding office until the 
Monday following the election. At the election, the vacancy will be filled for the remainder of the 
unexpired term (November 2023). If not filled in 60 days, the vacancy for the unexpired term shall 
be filled at a special election. 
 
This Council announced that it would accept applications for those interested in filling the 
vacancy. The deadline for applications was Thursday, June 17, 2021 at 4pm.  Seven (7) applications 
were received before the deadline: 
  

Avrohom Apt 
 Vickie Brockman Hall 
 Jalen Jennings 
 Mike Keenan 
 Dawn Medley 
 Michael Poole 
 Peter Stephan 
 
After the application deadline, a submission was submitted by Maria Mannarino (resume only) 
and Greg Ruvolo (application only). 
 
The next election is the General Election being held on Tuesday, November 2, 2021. The outcome 
of this election will determine who completes the remainder of the unexpired term through 
November 2023. 
 
Suggested Motion: 
 
To appoint ________________ to fill the vacant city council seat, with the term ending Monday, 

November 8, 2021. 
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